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Minutes of the Parks and Gardens Committee Meeting held in the Council Chamber 

at 9.30am on Tuesday, 20 July 2010


	Present


	Cllr Palmer, in the Chair, Ash, Lucas, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Chugg and Mrs Chesters.

	Elect Chairman


	There was one nomination, Cllr Mrs Chugg, who was duly elected and took the Chair.

Following the election 2 Councillors stated that they had not received the ballot forms and had assumed that it would be done verbally at the meeting.  It was confirmed that no other Councillor wished to be nominated for the Chairmanship.



	Apologies
	There were none.



	Declarations of Interest


	There were none.

	Minutes

Update on Proposed Improvements and Additional Facilities in the Recreation Ground


	Minutes of the Parks & Gardens meeting held on 24 August 2009 were signed.

The Chairman informed members that she had been in contact with Mr Alan Beer, Parks and Amenities, North Devon Council, who had access to a computer program which would produce a computer generated image of the proposals for the area.  It was AGREED that the Chair would contact Mr Beer to take this forward.

Once this had been undertaken the scheme would require public consultation and it was AGREED that this should also include proposals for the future of the Illingworth Shelter.  The Planning Authority to be contacted regarding the need for any planning permissions.

It was also AGREED to write to the football club regarding the future of structured football in the Recreation Ground and fixtures for the forthcoming season, priority for other bookings for the ground, the use of the toilets and changing rooms, and Council’s proposals for improvements to the area.

It was AGREED that Council’s thanks should be passed to Mrs J Fewings, the Caretaker, for cleaning and opening and closing the toilets for major booked events in the Ground.



	Update on Replacement Equipment for Mowstead Road Play Area 
	A revised estimate was awaited to amend the swings from a toddler unit to one toddler and one junior swing.  It was AGREED that the plans and estimate be put on the agenda for the next full council meeting and then passed to NDC for approval for the funding by the next Executive Committee meeting.

It was also AGREED to respond to a letter from Mr P Marquardt of 39 Cavie Road regarding issues within the play area advising that the current signs would be amended as he had suggested.  Also to advise him that the facilities in the area were the subject of much public consultation at the time the play area was established, and since, and that the residents were divided regarding the equipment, use of the area and fencing.  The playground was designed for ball games and this would continue and the provision of a fence was something that had been discussed on many occasions and was not a practical or popular solution to some of the issues raised.



	
	The meeting closed at 10.25 am.

…………………………………….Chairman
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